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From the Desk of Fr. Jon 
 

How Bright is the Light of the Resurrection? 
 
Each year Holy Week is an amazing journey in which we walk with Jesus through His last week of ministry, His 
Passion, death, burial and third day glorious Resurrection!  We rightly greet each other with: 
 
ɉɟɘůŰɧɠ ȷɜɏůŰɖ!  Christ is risen!  Christos Voskrese!  Al Maaseh Qam! 
 
We should keep the light of the Resurrected Christ bright by fully participating in the Paschal joy.  Always gather 
around the dinner table as family and sing the Paschal Troparion: 
 

Christ is risen from the dead, 
By death trampling down death, 
And to those in the tombs, 
He has granted life. 

 
Chant this for all forty days!  The world would lead us back from fasting to gluttony, from spiritual attentiveness 
to spiritual lethargy, from reading the Bible to letting it collect dust.  Donôt let this happen to you!  Kick the evil 
one out.  Here below are some ways to keep our hearts pure. 
 
Church Attendance 
 
Make a concerted effort to set your alarms 15 minutes early for Sunday morning so your family does not feel 
rushed and you can show that proper love for God.  Also, Saturday evening Great Vespers at 6pm is a blessing as 
well. 
 
Spiritual Reading 
 
Whether you are reading a spiritual book like the adults are doing for Wednesday night, ñThe Illumined Heart,ò or 
reading the Bible, set aside the most attentive time of day to read for 15 minutes.  I highly recommend doing the 
daily readings that are on our Church calendar from the book of Acts and the gospel of John.  This also only takes 
10 to 15 minutes. 
 
Spiritual Reflection 
 
Take a little time in prayer each day.  The devil hates this!  God loves this!  Communing with God in prayer keeps 
the light of the resurrection bright and destroys our worldly idols.  Be thankful!  Count your blessings!  Reconnect 
with our Lord Jesus and those who need our prayers as we all strive for salvation.  Here is the key:  We are a com-
munity in Christ Jesus!  Because we love each other, we are here for each other as Jesus is for us. 
 
ȷɚɘɗɧɠ ȷɜɏůŰɖ, ɞ Ⱦɨɟɘɞɠ!  Truly the Lord is risen!  Voistinu Voskrese!  Hatqam Qam! 
 
Love always, 
Fr. Jon Emanuelson 
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From the Parish Council President 
Barbara Reynolds 

I would like to thank Fr. Jon, Deacon Tom, the choir (especially Michael Rallis, our fearless leader), Philoptochos, 
Parish Council, youth leaders, our youth, and all of you that made the 2018 Lenten Season and Holy Week so memo-
rable, beautiful and blessed.  It wouldnôt have happened without the hard work of so many in our parish.  We were 
blessed to have seminarian Nicholas Manuel with us for the week.  We were honored to have a visit by His Eminence 
on Holy Tuesday and to hear his moving chanting of the Hymn of Kassiani.   Our altar boys were tonsured by His 
Eminence. We had too many beautiful services with beautiful music and flowers to mention.  However, the Friday 
night Lamentations service and the Pascha services were especially beautiful.  We had a wonderful Palm Sunday 
luncheon, and we ended Holy Week with a fantastic picnic in our new Hellenic Center attended by about 300 people.  
The food was great thanks to all the good chefs in our parish and everyone had a good time. 
 
Thank you to everyone.  Christ is Risen! 


